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PLANNING COMMISSION AGENDA 
September 23, 2024 

A meeting of the Farmington Planning Commission will be held on 
Monday, September 23, 2024, at 6:00 p.m. at City Hall 

354 W. Main Street, Farmington, Arkansas. 

1. Roll Call

2. Approval of the minutes -August 26, 2024

3. Comments from Citizens - the Planning Commission will hear brief comments at this time from
citizens. No action will be taken. All comments will be limited to three minutes per person.

1. PUBLIC HEARINGS

A. Request for 1 year extension of Preliminary Plat-The Grove at Engles Mill-Ph. 4

B. Rezoning- From R-1& R-2 to R-3
Property owned by: DRP Holdings, LLC 
Property Location: North side of Wilson St. 
Presented by: Jorgensen & Associates 

C. Rezoning - From A-1 to MF-2
Property owned by: MRS Enterprises, LLC 
Property Location: 229 N. Broyles St. 
Presented by: Engineering Services, Inc. 
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Planning Commission Minutes 
August 26, 2024, at 6 PM 

1. ROLL CALL - The meeting was called to order by Chair Robert Mann. A quorum was present.

PRESENT 

Robert Mann, Chair 
Bobby Wilson 
Chad Ball 
Gerry Harris 
Judy Horne 
Keith Macedo 
Norm Toering 
Howard Carter 

ABSENT-

City Employees Present: Melissa McCarville, 
City Business Manager; Jay Moore, City 
Attorney; Rick Bramall, City Building Inspector; 
Chris Brackett, City Engineer; Bill Hellard, Fire 
Chief; LeAnn Tolleson, City Administrative 
Assistant 

2. Approval of Minutes: The July 22, 2024, minutes were unanimously approved as written.

3. Comments from Citizens:
Phyllis Young - 546 Goose Creek stated that the subdivision being built behind her property is flooding
the land and the city does not want to do anything about it. Ms. Young went on to say that she has
attended numerous meetings and someone asked a question about something the commission is voting
on that night and City Attorney Jay Moore gives his opinion and tells the Planning Commission they
can do whatever they want to do but when Mr. Moore talks about what I want to do or not to do, he says
it has to play out in court and that the City of Farmington is no longer in a law suit but City Engineer
Chris Brackett is. Ms. Young said her question is Mr. Moore is here to give advice, he's not here to tell
you what to do. I have never heard him say this needs to play out in court, but you do what you want to
do. Ms. Young had one other question if you voted on something and the commission how you decide
if you voted on something but later wished you voted a different way. Do you know how you would get
that changed? Ms. Young went on to say she wonders when it becomes intentional for the City Attorney
to let it play out in court. I never wanted to be in court, but I did wish the city would take some type of
action to see if my assumption about what's happening to my land is true or not and at least have the
Planning Commission come and look at it. Mr. Moore tells you to let it play out in court. Ms. Young
stated that they started phase five a while back and last week I drove the property up to the fence where
they are doing work and saw that the workers had thrown their bottles and cans on my side of the fence�

Having no further comments, Chairman Robert Mann closed the floor for public comments. 

Unfinished Business 
lA. Rezoning - From R-1 to PUD, Property owned by Schuber Mitchell Homes, Location -275 
E. Old Farmington Rd., Presented by Schuber Mitchell Homes.

Tyler Merriott, Schuber Mitchell Homes; Mr. Merriott handed out revised plans to the Planning 
Commission and presented an updated presentation showing the changes that were made from the July 
22, 2024, meeting. Mr. Merriott stated that the Planning Commission asked for changes, and we 
listened to those comments. The Planning Commission wanted a reduction in lots, there was not 
enough parking and lack of yard and green space we heard the commission and made some changes. 
Went from 367 lots to 307, added more parking and green space. Mr. Merriott said he reached out to 
Bill Hellard, Fire Chief, to make sure the parking was correct. The Fire Chief asked that they remove 
the parallel parking in the back of the subdivision and the cul-de-sac in the south part of the 
community and to make sure we meet the requirements for a fire truck to turn around. 

2



3



4



5



6



7



8



9



10



11



12



13



14



15



16



17



18



19



20



21



22



23



24



25



26



27



28



29



30



31



32



33



34



35



36



37



38



39



40



41




